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                            February 2023 

Wenhaston Warbler 

 

Wenhaston Flower Club 
 

On Tuesday 6th December we held our last meeting of 2022. This was 
our annual Christmas party where we bring sharing plates of food for 
the buffet and the club provides the drinks with funds raised 
throughout the year from the ‘sales table” run by Sheila.  
Jean made the decorations for the tables which added to the festive 

atmosphere. The 
evening was very well 
attended and 
everyone had a 
thoroughly enjoyable 
time.  
 
Before we tucked into 
the party food we 

were very fortunate to have Jenny Baker with us who demonstrated 
three Christmas themed 
arrangements. 
 
 Sheila gave the vote of thanks and 
wished her well when she went to 
Westminster Abbey to arrange 
flowers for the Christmas Carol 
Service. 
                                                                              
Arrangement by Jenny Baker 
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We don’t have a meeting in January. 
Our next meeting will be our  “After Christmas Meal” on Thursday 2nd 
February, ( please note that this is not our usual day). We are going to 
The Huntsman and Hounds at 12pm for 12.30 pm. If anyone would like 
to go please contact Jackie. 
We resume in March with a new program in our usual venue, 
Wenhaston Village Hall, on the first Tuesday in the month at 7.30pm. 
We offer a warm welcome to everyone, there isn’t a membership fee 
just pay on the night ( £5 includes tea/coffee and biscuits). 
For more information please please contact Jackie Chenery 01502 
478401 

 

Halesworth Branch Of Cancer Research UK 
Jumble Sale 

Saturday 18th February 
10am - 12pm 

Holton Village Hall IP19 8PU 
Good As New Clothes, 

Bric - A- Brac, Books Etc 
Tea/Coffee And Cakes 

 
 

Home Library Service 

 Many people struggle to get to their library for various reasons, 
perhaps because they have a disability or mobility issue. 
 The Home Library service is there for anyone who loves to read but 
can’t get to the library. It is run by volunteers who pick up books, audio 
books or DVDs from the library and take them to customers in their 
own home. The service provides a lifeline for many older and disabled 
people across Suffolk who also benefit from the regular social 
interaction too. Volunteers can visit private homes or care homes and 
operate within COVID guidelines to keep everyone safe.   
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All volunteers have been through an application, reference and DBS 
checking process and a training programme. 
 If you or a relative would benefit from the service, you can contact 
your local library who can pass the details to their volunteers, or you 
can also email hls@suffolklibraries.co.uk or call 01473 351249." 
 

Friends of Halesworth Library 

After the midwinter break, the Book Talk sessions at Halesworth 
Library will restart in February. 
 
On Thursday 16th February at 2:30pm, Sue Thompson will be talking 
about her book Spending a Penny in Southwold. She started 
researching in 2017 to produce a publication aimed at tourists, 
encouraging them to discover the joys of Suffolk, and spent the next 
two years visiting towns, villages, beaches, pubs and restaurants all 
around the county. She will be telling us about the creation of her 
book and copies will be available to purchase.  
 
Regular events will continue throughout the month -  Board Games 
Cafe (Monday February 6th) and Sociable Sundays (12th and 26th). 
There is no charge for these events and there is no requirement to 
book in advance. Please contact 
friendsofhalesworthlibrary@gmail.com or the library on 01986 
875095 for more information. 
 

 
Mobile Library in Wenhaston 

 
The mobile library will be visiting the Village Hall car park on Friday 
24th February from 3.00pm to 3.45pm.                 Nigel Frostick 

 
 

mailto:hls@suffolklibraries.co.uk
mailto:friendsofhalesworthlibrary@gmail.com
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Iris Mavis Baker 

16th September 1930 - 1st November 2022 

Iris Baker was born in 1930 in Prittlewell, Essex. She was proud of her 

birthplace and would correct anybody who thought it was PRETTYwell. 

She lived there as a child , briefly living in Croydon with her aunt during 

the war until they were bombed out whereupon she returned home. 

As a young woman, she trained as a nurse and worked in St Georges 

Hospital ,Ilford. She cared for people all her life. 

She had a well developed sense of humour. One night after returning 

from a dance with her friend Mabel two Tommies followed them and 

kept asking if they could have a bed for the night. To Mabel's horror 

she heard Iris say she could provide them with a bed. The unsuspecting 

Tommies were therefore somewhat surprised when Iris,en route, 

waltzed them up to the nearby police station and told the duty officer 

that "these lads would like a bed for the night" and continued to walk 

home. She eventually met and married her husband Cyril through their 

mutual love of dancing. They had two children; David and Joanne and 

adopted a third, Karen. She was a wonderful cook and flower arranger 

and her dinner parties were renowned. These gifts were passed on to 

her children. 

On retirement, Cyril and Iris moved to Wenhaston. She joined the W.I. 

making many friends and eventually became President. She was also a 

leading light in Wenhaston Am. Dram. group and together with 

producer Dorothy Franklin put on events that many people in the 

village fondly recall. She was a practising Christian from childhood and 

joined the members of the Methodist chapel. 

When Cyril died, she became even more involved, always organising 

events and helping out with others. She, together with her good 

friends, Dilys Grimwade and Rosemary Remy, became a lay preacher. 

She instigated and was part of a team who regularly put on little play- 
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lets in Wenhaston Primary School to help children understand the 

Bible when they "Opened the Book". 

At the annual  Christmas carol service in St Peter's church, it became 

tradition that Iris opened the service, singing the first verse of "Once in 

Royal David's City, solo. 

She was great company until the last; always smartly dressed and 

taking such interest in everything and everybody. A good life well lived. 

Iris touched so many lives in Wenhaston, and we who were fortunate 

enough to know her will miss her very much.                   Helen Bowyer                                                                

Helen Bowyer.  

 
New monthly group for Wenhaston Village Hall 

Patchwork and Quilting Group Social Sewing 
 

Dates Monday 30th January, February 20th and March 20th from 10.00 till 
3.00   £10.00 per session. 

 Supportive group for anyone interested in Patchwork and Quilting, or 
any creative sewing or stitching.  You can work on your own projects or 
make blocks or whole quilts for a Linus charity quilt 
www.projectlinusuk.org.uk  There will not be a structured class, but a 
demonstration to show how to make the block for this month (if 
required), for the Linus quilt.  If you are new to P&Q this is an ideal 
opportunity to come along and have a go. There will be equipment to 
use if you don’t have any, including sewing machine, cutting mat and 
rotary cutters (you should email to book as there is limited 
availability).  There will be boxes of scraps, yardage, thread and 
wadding available to use to make the blocks or quilts, which have been 
donated to the Linus Project. All you need to do is bring yourself and 
your time! 
Refreshments are included in the price but you should bring your own 
packed lunch. 

http://www.projectlinusuk.org.uk/
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All portable electric equipment such as sewing machines, irons and 
lights will need to be PAT tested before it can be used at the hall.  I 
have arranged for a qualified tester to come to the hall on Monday 
30th at 10.00.   There will be a charge for this service.   
Please email Helen Jones to confirm attendance and whether your 
equipment needs Pat testing. WenhastonPandQ@outlook.com 
 

         

mailto:WenhastonPandQ@outlook.com
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A reminder about the Food Bank and Halesworth 
Community Larder  

In these tough times, Halesworth and the surrounding villages have 
access to a weekly Foodbank at St Mary’s Church, Halesworth on a 
Wednesday morning and the Community Larder, which is open three 
times a week on Monday, Wednesday and Saturday mornings in St 
Mary’s Church Hall in Halesworth. Quite a few of the volunteers in 
these two projects live in Wenhaston and as a community we are 
grateful for all they do. Further details about the projects can be found 
on the Village Hall noticeboard, or you can contact me at 
alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk or on 01502 478855. 
Donations of food, including pet food, toiletries and nappies, can be 
left on out doorstep at Oakhurst, Blackheath Road. Unless marked 
otherwise, donations are split equally between the two 
projects.URGENT: The Community Larder is in urgent need of UHT milk 
as the amount they can buy from supermarkets has been limited.  
Revd. Alison Alder                                   Blyth Valley Team Ministry 

Wenhaston  Walking Group 

Just the one walk for February on Tuesday, 7th leaving Wenhaston 

Village Hall at 10am. We look forward to seeing lots of you there! 

                                                            Heather Phillips (01502 478545) 

Editors Notes: 
Hello Wenhastonians. We are warming up, metaphorically if not 
physically, into 2023. More articles and notices of activities than the 
January issue, but we could always find space for more! 
First things first: February being a short month, all contributions in 

by the 12th February, please. Secondly, we hope lots of you find 

the time to complete the questionnaire inserted in this issue, about 
nature in the gardens of Wenhaston. I think lots of us are interested 
in making our gardens greener, and this exercise aims to sort out 
what is happening now, and help future efforts.  
All contributions for March to wenhastonwarbler@gmail.com 

mailto:alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk
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  Wilder Wenhaston - pathway to a greener future 
 

 

 Creating a wildlife friendly garden, or area within a garden, to provide 
habitats for wildlife and the plants that support them, is important to 
maintain biodiversity in our local landscape. You may not realise but 
even small changes can be effective in helping the garden to support 
wildlife and it can help to create wildlife corridors throughout the 
village. This improves feeding opportunities and habitat for birds, 
insects, and mammals (aka Birds, Bugs, and Beasts). An essential part 
of this includes encouraging the creation of new, or management of 
existing, garden ponds for wildlife. 
A small group (Ann Follows, Judy Miller, Tony & Sue Gow) within the 
‘Wilder Wenhaston’ project have worked together on the Wilder 
Gardens objective, beginning with developing a survey to help map 
what’s already being done for wildlife in gardens across the parish. 

 We invite you to take part by completing the survey, found 

in the green centre of this month’s Warbler. Please 

complete as a hard copy and drop off in the Wilder 

Wenhaston (survey) Village Hall folder or opt to  complete 

and return one electronically by emailing us via the group 

email wilderwenhaston@gmail.com (Heading SURVEY) 

With early responses, we hope to be able to report back after Easter 
on the parish picture, helping us to identify great practice for sharing 
and identifying those who would like to do a bit more. We will feed 
back to individuals, where an email is provided, and in the Warbler and 
on the Wilder Wenhaston page of the parish website 
(https://wenhaston.onesuffolk.net/village-life/environmental-
groups/wilder-wenhaston/wilder-wenhaston). Later this year we will  
be running an open ‘wild’ garden scheme, and offering a 

mailto:wilderwenhaston@gmail.com
https://wenhaston.onesuffolk.net/village-life/environmental-groups/wilder-wenhaston/wilder-wenhaston
https://wenhaston.onesuffolk.net/village-life/environmental-groups/wilder-wenhaston/wilder-wenhaston
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‘wilding/wildlife’ habitat advisory service in the parish, and we hope 
that you find these initiatives useful, and join us in working towards a 
wilder, greener Wenhaston.                                          Judy Miller 
 

School Christmas Competition Results 

You may remember from the December issue of the Warbler that there was 

an item about a Christmas competition open to the children of Wenhaston 

School. They were asked what special present they would give the new-born 

baby Jesus and to write down their answers, with a drawing of themselves in 

the stable giving the baby their gift. The prizewinners in each year group 

were announced at the Village Carol Service on 18th December and the 

winners were presented with their prizes (books).   

They were:  

Siena Storer, Year 6 (10 years old), who wrote: 

'My gift to to baby Jesus would 

be a wish to use wisely in his 

life.' She also added the very 

worthy condition (causing some 

amusement among the 

congregation) that 'when he 

comes of age he may grant his 

wish for a good cause'.  

Lydia Whiteman, Year 5 (9 years 

old), wrote on her beautiful Star 

attachment: 'I would give baby Jesus a guardian angel to guide and protect 

him,' and showed us a complete Nativity scene, carefully coloured in with 

sparkly pens. We loved the idea of Jesus having a guardian angel. Theo 

Whithnan, Year 2  (6 years old) wrote: 



10 
 

'I would give baby Jesus love and friendship because it will always make him 

happy if he is loved and has friends.'  This heartfelt and poignant gift was a 

winner with us and we also enjoyed Theo's drawing, especially the sheep's 

face! 

Mars H, Year 1 (5 years old), our 

youngest entrant, who touchingly 

wanted to give Jesus his 'heart'.  

Very well done, all of you! If your 

picture doesn't appear here, it is 

only because we had to choose the 

one that reproduced most clearly. 

With grateful thanks to Rev Alison 

Alder and headmaster Chris Stone 

for facilitating the competition.                                                                                                                      

Patricia Elliott      

East Anglia’s Changing Coastline 

At the January meeting of the Blyth Valley and Southwold Suffolk 
Wildlife Trust group, Adam Burrows, from Natural England, gave a 
fascinating illustrated talk on the constantly changing coastline of East 
Anglia.  We were able to follow the historic changes from Neolithic 
times through to Roman and Medieval periods, when terrible storms 
brought about the loss of many sea ports, Dunwich being our local 
example. However, the immense wetland fens and marshes of that 
period teemed with abundant wildlife. Bitterns were in such 
abundance that, at one lordly banquet, two hundred were served 
roasted. 
Since the terrible floods of 1953, coastal protection became 
paramount and sea walls were created along coasts and rivers to 
protect people and property. The need for sea defence has in recent 
years increased, but the approach to how it is to be achieved is 
altering. The local audience are well aware of the crumbling, soft cliffs 
in our area, and the predictions for the loss of land over the next 50 
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years is sobering. Towns continue to maintain hard sea defences, but 
elsewhere a managed retreat is considered the best option, and 
different solutions are needed. Some beaches, as at Dunwich, are 
allowed to become more extensive and resilient, with localised dykes 
and outflows where necessary: elsewhere, sea defences further inland 
will be built, allowing more extensive and bio-diverse wetlands to 
develop and form a wider protection. And there are positive outcomes 
where wetlands are re-established: Marsh Harriers, Avocets, 
Spoonbills and Bitterns are breeding successfully again, and Cranes are 
once more in our skies.The subject was of considerable local interest, 
and we all left with a deeper understanding of the complexities of 
coastal change and its management. 
Our next meeting is on Thursday, February 9th, 7.30pm in the 
Southwold Arts Centre, IP18 6JP. Paul Davies from the RSPB, will be 
talking about the Beach Nesting Birds of East Anglia. Admission £4, 
refreshments included. Under 25’s free. All are welcome. 
Penny Mansfield.           Contact us at swtblythvalley@gmail.com 
 

Nurses Breaks – A Petition 

I am writing this article about the few days I experienced in the 
Emergency Dept. at James Paget Hospital. I arrived at around 1pm on 
Thursday the 8th December, after being asked by my GP to head there 
via lift or by ambulance. There was no one available, and I was not 
going to take up an ambulance, so I drove. When I arrived, I only waited 
a short time to be seen. I received an ECG and bloods were taken, the 
results being a bit of a dodgy heart (not the doctor's words, MINE). 
I decided to write this on day 2 of my stay.  I was woken up by a lovely 
kind nurse (she did stress how sorry she was to do that).In the part I 
was in, which holds about 15 patients, there were ONLY 2 TRAINED   
NURSES, run off their feet. 86 patients at one point waiting to be seen 
in the Department. 



12 
 

The night I stayed one of the lovely nurses had said, on my asking, that 
“she had started at 7.30am, finishing at around 19.30pm with 20 
minutes break”. Quite frankly, I think this is disgusting. 
We literally put our lives in these lovely nurses’ hands and are looked 
after seamlessly, and they are getting no time to rest at all. I'm not sure 
what the answer is, but if I can make a tiny bit of a difference by 
sharing my thoughts on my experiences, it may make more people talk 
about it. 
I would appreciate if you could add to our petition to get more break 
times for our wonderful Nurses, Doctors and Hospital Staff. 
Petition Forms at:  
 
Wenhaston:- Village Store, Post Office, Star Inn Pub 
Southwold:- Mumfords  
Holton:- Farm Shop, 
                            JTC Motorcycle Engineering          
                Amellia's Beauty Room 
Halesworth:-   Ancient House Bistro,                                    
                            Halesworth Stationery 
                            Hetty’s Little Copy Shop    
I propose to send our petition to Therese Coffey MP (for Suffolk 
Coastal), Peter Aldous MP (for Waveney) and Brandon Lewis MP (for 
Great Yarmouth).   Watch this space :)                                 Edi Saunders 
                                                                                                              

Wenhaston School End of Term Report 

Dear Wenhaston Residents,  
Happy New Year from all at Wenhaston Primary School.  
I was unfortunately unable to meet the deadline for the January 
edition of the Warbler so you have here a belated end of 
2022/beginning of 2023 update on all things Wenhaston School. As 
ever, we welcome visitors and offers of volunteering in the school - 
just get in touch with us and we will warmly welcome you. 
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 I am excited to announce that the children are going to organise and 
run a soup kitchen for the residents of the village soon. More details 
contained in this update.  
 

Christmas Performance - Wow! 
 

The Christmas Production was simply 
amazing. The quality of the singing, music, 
acting and dancing was truly incredible.  A 
massive thank you to all the children and 
teachers for their hard work and 
dedication, and thanks to all parents for 

their support with costumes. The PTA provided refreshments and a 
raffle and raised over £700!  
Pantomime With the PTA’s support we were also able to take the 
children to the Lowestoft Marina’s Pantomime production of Jack and 
the Beanstalk, which made for a great pre-Christmas treat.  
Oak Class Charity Christmas Sale Our oldest class, Oak Class, organised 
a gift sale,which raised an amazing £302, which has been donated to 
the Halesworth community larder. It was heart- warming to see the 
older children helping the younger ones choose suitable gifts for their 
loved ones - the true spirit of Christmas was definitely captured! 
School Christmas Dinner  We were able to get together as an entire 
school and enjoy a wonderful Christmas dinner together. Many thanks 
to Sarah our cook.  
 

 
Thanks to all for your support and good wishes as Wenhaston Primary 
goes from strength to strength.                         Mr Stone - Headteacher  
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WENHASTON 
Produce & Craft Market 

Saturday  
25th February 2023 

10am – 12.30pm 
In the Village Hall IP19 9EP 

 

A wide and ever-changing range of local foods  
and produce, crafts, plants, jams & chutneys,  

home-made cakes and more.  
 

New stallholders always welcome – 
Pitch fee £7 

To book your table (provided), e-mail:  
Carol at: caz-mike@outlook.com 

Raising funds for Village Hall maintenance 

 

mailto:caz-mike@outlook.com
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Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club 
- Winners for January 2023 - 

The Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club January draw has been made 
and we are delighted to announce the winners: 
• 1st prize  Denise Corbell (number 44) £37.50 
• 2nd prize     Janet Wickwar (number 143) £22.50 
• 3rd prize      Eleanor Gower (number 63) £15 
Well done to all the winners this time!   
It’s never too late to sign up. A chance to win a prize costs just £1 a 
month so anyone wishing to join now, the fee is £7 for the year 
starting from February. 
Please pay by cash or cheque, made payable to Wenhaston Village 
Hall 100 Club, and hand in, clearly marked with your name, in an 
envelope to the Post Office or either of the promoters, Kirsten West 
or Trish Gower.  All enquiries please phone Trish on 478078. 

St Peter’s Church 
 

We were all devastated to hear the sad news that our dear friend and 
church member, Heather Hammond, died suddenly just before 
Christmas.  Heather was a loyal and reliable person and we in the 
church are going to miss her terribly.  We send our heartfelt 
condolences to her family at this sad time. Her memorial service will 
take place on Monday 6th February at 11am at St Peter’s.  
We also send our love to Margaret Goldstone who is having a tough 
time at present. 
January has been a wet month so far and not much has happened as is 
usual for this time of year, but we have plans afoot for the rest of the 
year.  The first event will be a Soup and Pancake Lunch on Shrove 
Tuesday, 21st February, in the Village Hall from 12 noon to 1.30pm.  
There will be a raffle and bring and buy stall as well as the delicious 
food.  See the poster in this issue. We are hoping we don’t get any 
snow in the coming weeks, but if we do, please take care and keep an 
eye on your neighbours. 
                                                                                Margaret Bloomfield 
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Mothers’ Union 
 

We started our year with a corporate communion in the Methodist 
School Room.  Alison presided and read a lovely passage on healing 
which was very uplifting.  We then had a welcome cup of tea and chat.  
We missed our leader, Margaret, as she is unwell at present and we 
send her our love. 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 8th February at 2.30pm when  
Gill Frostick will tell us about the Halesworth Food Bank.  All are 
welcome to attend any of our meetings.  

Blyth Spirits 
 

We are looking forward to welcoming the Rev’d Alison Alder to our 
January meeting when she will tell us about her visit to the Holy land.  
In February, on the 15th, we shall be very interested to hear Wil 
Harvey’s description of his cycling holiday.  I know it will be very 
entertaining.We send our love to our members who are unwell at 
present, especially Margaret who is having a tough time and would 
welcome any visitors. 

Chidren’s Society Boxes 
 

Please could those of you have CS boxes leave them in my porch at 
Windrush, St Michael’s Way so that I can empty them and send the 
proceeds to the Society.  Thank you 
                                                                                                     Margaret B 

 
February services St Peters Church 

 
5th February  Team Service, Halesworth  10am 

12th February          Holy Communion 10am Bramfield 
19th February        Holy Communion 10am 
26th February        Pause for Thought 10am 
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 In Case Of A Mains Electricity Power Cut. 
 Phone 105 on your BT socket landline to find out:  

•  whether the power cut is due to a fault on your mains 
electricity supply  

•  what’s gone wrong  

•  whether it is being attended to  

•  when you might expect your power restored.  
  

  
  

  

 
 

 

& Friends! 
 

Music Night at Wenhaston Village Hall 

Saturday 18 February 

7pm-10.45pm  (Doors open 6.45 pm) 
 
 

Dunwich Drifters Saxpack 

 

Wenhaston Ukulele  Marie 
 
 

Tickets £7 Under 16 Free 
(Post Office and On the Door) 

Bar    50/50 Raffle 

All proceeds to Wenhaston Village Hall  

 

 
 
 

Support the 
Wenhaston Warbler with 

your advertising 
 
 

Small ad £5 per month 
¼ page ad £15 per month 

 
warbler.ads@gmail.com 
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Luxury Apartment 
available for rental 

Sleeps 6  

Location: Osborne Hotel, 
Meadfoot Beach,  
Torquay TQ1 2LJ 

 

Period of rental: 
3rd – 10th June 2023  
15th – 22nd July 2023 

 

For further details please contact 
Richard Atkins 

 

email: swmservices@aol.com 
Phone 01502 478775 

Mob 07968537682 

 

 
 

Offering complete property 

renovations, including: 
 

• Kitchens (Fitting, Spraying & 

Refurbishment) 

• Bathrooms 

• Floor & Wall Tiling 

• Carpentry 
 

07748 479678 
propertydevelopment@s-

aldridge.com 

 

 

building and carpentry 

 conservatories 

 renovations 

 alterations 

Tel 01502 724293 

 



21 
 

 

 
Suffolk & Norfolk Firewood 

Locally sourced 

Quality hardwood & kindling 

£240 for 2m3  available in 9” or 12”  

£5 per bag of kindling. 

Stacking available 

07767699622 
sandnfirewood@gmail.com  

 

 
 

 

Fun Classes, Courses & 1-2-1s 

Dog Sports 

Dog School available Mon-Sun 

bmdtbc@yahoo.com 

07495337774 

barkingmadsuffolk.com 

 

MRWCF 
Electrical 

 

Domestic and Commercial 
Rewiring, extra sockets, 
inspection and testing. 

24 hour call out. Free estimates 
City & Guilds qualified 

 

Tel. 01502 478473 
Matthew 07884 477110 
William 07717 176655  

 

 

Specialist legal advice  

in Southwold 
 

Residential Property 

Commercial Property 

Wills & Powers of Attorney 

Probate 

Notarial Services 
 

Tel 01502 724750 

MANTINS.CO.UK 
 

 

 

mailto:bmdtbc@yahoo.com
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Extensions 

Timber Frame Structures 

Ground Works 
Patios, Block Paving 

Decking, Fencing 
Alterations 

Maintenance 
T: 07957 459 785 

Email: 
landscape2build.mb@gmail.com 

 

 
 

MOTOR ENGINEERING LTD 

Wash Lane, Back Rd, Wenhaston 

Tel 01502 478642 

Email: paul@pjn-motor.co.uk 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL 
VEHICLE REQUIREMENTS 

MOT for cars & bikes classes I, II and IV 
Car Servicing 

CAM Belt & Clutch Replacement 

www.pjn-motor.co.uk 
For a Personal, Friendly Service 

please contact Paul Nolloth 

 

 

 

 
 

Karl Andrews 

Painter & 

Decorator 

Qualified City & Guilds 

30 Years’ Experience 

01986 874926 

07825622477 
karlandrews603@gmail.com 
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EcoChimneySweep 
NACS registered & fully insured 

 

All types of chimneys/flues swept 

Stove servicing  

Birdguards / spikes fitted 
 

Tel 01502 566278 

Mob 07534971654 
leighturrell@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

Wenhaston Tiling 
All floor and wall tiling 

undertaken. 
Call Robert on 

01502 478740 or 07544 396310 
 

 

 
Small ad £5 per month 

¼ page ad £15 per month 
 

warbler.ads@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Storm Furniture (Bramfield) 
Handmade furniture and cabinetry, 
freestanding and fitted. Traditional 

bespoke joinery in hard & soft timbers. 

Call Terry 07969240523 
Email: terry@storm-furniture.co.uk 

 

 
Blinds  Curtains  Cushions 

Headboards  Loose Covers   
Fabric Sales   Bed Linen 

Upholstery 
 

01986 873580 
 

katharineellendesigns.co.uk 

 

 
Eco friendly activewear 

Looking after Mind, Body & Planet. 
Come say hi on our socials 

@fleighactivewear 
 

Or visit us at www.fleighactivewear.co.uk 

 

mailto:terry@storm-furniture.co.uk
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Accommodation Agency 
 

Local holiday cottages 
Weekly lets/short breaks 

contact Trish Gower 01502 478078 
www.suffolkcoastalcottages.co.uk 

THE STAR INN 
TUESDAY TO SATURDAY  

12pm-3pm & 6pm-9pm         

SUNDAY 12pm-4pm 
Stone baked pizza Fri & Sat 6pm-8pm 

 (eat in or takeaway)  

Please pre-order  01502 478240 
 
 

Contemporary art 

Ruth McCabe studio gallery 
Coles Hill, Wenhaston. 

Book a visit: 07426 925065  
Ongoing retrospective sale. 

www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk  

 

 

Flute, clarinet, saxophone, piano 

tuition & much more 

Classical, jazz, folk etc 

Any age/ability, beginners to diploma 

Marie Young CTABRSM ATCL LTCL 

07917 484161 
 

 

WOOLNOUGH CONTRACTORS LTD 
 

COMPETITIVE PRICES on 
SAND, GRAVEL, AGGREGATES & PLANT 

HIRE 
Call 01502 478894 or 07702 139291 

Fast Friendly service 

Adam and Barbara Gill 
Your local carpet and  

upholstery cleaners  

Environmentally aware 

Tel. 01502 377427 

WILDLIFE PONDS 
Water garden services est.1985 

Ponds built from scratch, 

relined or repaired 

Ponds cleaned out, renovated 

and planted out 

Telephone 01502 478140 

Ian Poole Decorating 
Painting, Tiling & Wallpapering 

Hand-painted kitchens & furniture 
Reliable & Insured 

Tel: 01502 710257 / 07952022436 
decor@ipooledecorator.co.uk 

 
 

A PET’S BEST FRIEND 
Animal Sitting 

Occasional & casual dog walking 
SARAH GRIMWOOD 

9 Bigod Close, Halesworth 
Tel 01986 873 592 

Mob: 07895 025 174 
frary8sr@btinternet.com 

 The Old Forge Studio 
looking forward to welcoming you to an 

OPEN DAY 
Saturday 11 February 2023 

11am to 4pm 
to pre-arrange your visit, please text Lin on  

07970 285566  
Back Road ◦ Wenhaston ◦ IP19 9DZ 

http://www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk/

